
Thursday, 14th April 
Y Orana Age Care Visit 3.15pm 
Friday, 15th April 
Y 10-12yrs SB Soccer, Netball, 

Tennis and Rugby League 
Trials 

Monday, 18th April 
Y U15 Boys Rugby League 

Training 
Tuesday, 19th April 
Y Cross Country 
Y Parent Teacher Interviews - 

Kingaroy, 3.10pm 
Y P&F Meeting 7pm 
Wednesday, 20th April 
Y Parent Teacher Interviews - 

Murgon 4pm 
Y Year 11 RYDA Excursion 
Y 10-12yrs WB Touch Trials 
Y 12yrs Basketball Trials 
Thursday, 21st April 
Y 10-12yrs WB Touch Trials 
Y 12yrs WB Basketball Trials 
Y Homework Club 
Friday, 22nd April 
Y ANZAC Ceremony 9am  

College Office closed from 
9amä10am 

Monday, 25th April 
Y ANZAC Day Holiday 
Tuesday, 26th April 
Y Sporting Schools 3.15pm 
Y Board Meeting 7.30pm 
Wednesday, 27th April 
Y Cow Horse Competition 
Y U15 Netball and Rugby 

League - SMCC vs Gayndah 
HS at SMCC 

 

Term 2 - Week 1 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of Saint Maryès 
 
Welcome Back! 
 
I hope that you were able to spend some relaxing and enjoyable family 
time over the Easter break. Term 2 is always a busy one and the  
expectations placed on students to work hard intensifies. I wanted to 
start the term with a little advice for parents, guardians and carers on 
how you might set about helping students to develop good study habits. 
The information provided here comes predominantly from an article  
entitled Teaching Good Study Habits, Minute by Minute which can be 
located at www.edutopia.org  
 

Raising and educating adolescents can be challenging. If your child is a struggling or resistant 
learner, youève probably heard people suggest that he or she çjust needs to study moreè. Many 
students think this equates to filling in a study guide or reading a chapter from a textbook. So, 
how can parents help young people develop better study skills? 
 
¶ Find out what is coming up for them in terms of assessment, assignments and examsÜ 

and then help your child to plan how to organise their time in advance using a calendar. 
¶ Work with your child to develop some study goalsÜ determine together how much time 

they really need to do each day for success. 
¶ Have your child ask and answer their own questions. 
¶ Set aside small increments of time ã if a Year 6 student studies just 12mins per day, after 5 

days they will have put in 60mins of extra time towards achieving their goals. Here are 
some suggestions for how they might use the time: 
* Flashcards ã turn their questions and answers into flashcards and have your 

child quiz themselves. Sort them into piles of çmasteredè and çneeds practiceè. 
Some students are motivated by timing themselves. 

* Categorising ã use the flashcards to organise information by categories.  
Organise them differently each time so that your child can make multiple  
connections between the various pieces of information. 

* Song lyrics ã if you have a musically minded student, ask them to take the lyrics 
of their favourite songs and rewrite them to include as much of the required 
information as they can. 

* Picture notes ã more visually oriented students might like to draw pictures or 
diagrams to summarise what they have learnt. 

* Talk through ã have your child go through the flash cards or notes and explain 
each aspect to you in as much detail as possible. 

* Mnemonic devices ã create sayings or acronyms to help remember the  
information. 

* Oral visualisation ã read a section of notes and have your child describe what 
comes to mind visually. 

 
Ultimately, studying can be done in a myriad of ways. Whatès important is to help the young  
people in your life to figure out what works for them. Keep it short, simple and painless ã and 
watch what happens when they see the results of their efforts! 
 
Other informationÜ 
The College Parents & Friends Association has organised a working bee for this coming Sunday 
17 April. I would like to encourage as many families as possible to be involved. It is a wonderful 
way to be of assistance and contribute to the school community. Keep an eye on the College 



Facebook page this week for details. 
 
With just a few things to finalise, our new classroom block will be opening for use within the next week or so.  
 
Parent/Teacher interviews are scheduled for Week 2 of this Term. Please take the time to book in and meet with your childès  
teachers. This is an important time of year to discuss their progress and to see how you can best support them at home. 
 
May God bless you and your families in the weeks ahead. 
 
 
Mrs Angela Myles 
Principal 
 

Welcome back to Term 2!  We started today with the çbeginningè of the Easter Story.  The last day of last term we laid Jesus in the 
tomb, today we celebrated that He is Risen!  Todayès liturgy brought to a close the Easter story.  However, Easter goes for 6 weeks 
and we are half way through.  Easter finishes with Pentecost. 
 
The lunchtime activities will continue this term as they have proven to be quite popular. 
 
Thank you everyone for a great Term 1, and here we gooooooo! 
 
Kind regards 
Ms Pam Radcliffe 
Head of Primary 
 

Welcome back to Term 2. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome back all students in years 7-12. This term will be 11 weeks long and there are many 
activities planned. 
 
Teachers in Years 7-12 will issue term planners and dates for assignments over the next two weeks so students have a clear  
timeline for assessment. 
 
If any student wishes to change subjects (Years 9-12), please see me by Thursday this week as it is a process that requires  
consideration and consultation with parents and teachers before any changes are made. 
 
Cross Country is next Tuesday 19th April and Parent Teacher interviews are on the same day (night) from 3-15pm to 9-00pm. Please 
make sure you have booked with the teachers you need to see even if it is a quick chat about how your son / daughter has settled 
into the new year. PTO online is available through the school webpage. Should you require further time following the interview, or 
have some concerns, please contact me through the front office and Mrs Hauritz will arrange a meeting time at your convenience. 
SMCC Athletics Carnival will be held on the last two days of term in week 11 as per previous years. 
 
Good luck to all students for Cross Country next Tuesday! 
 
God bless    
Mr Sean Erwin 
Head of Secondary 
 

QCS Test Preparation 
Year 12 OP eligible students will begin their preparation for the QCS Test this week. These sessions will be held on Wednesday after-
noons for most of Terms 2 and 3, and will finish with a full 2 day rehearsal just 2 weeks before the real QCS Test. Similar to last 
year, each student will also receive a QCS preparation booklet, which ensures the essential skills have been covered during the 
preparation period. 
 
It is important that that all OP eligible students attend these preparation sessions. 
 
 


